
 

 

  December 2, 2011 
 

 
Ms. Luly Massaro, Clerk 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI  02888 
 
Re:   City of Newport, Utilities Department, Water Division  
 Docket 4243 
 
Dear Ms. Massaro: 
 

Enclosed please find an original and nine copies of Newport Water’s Responses to the 
Portsmouth Water and Fire District’s Data Requests 5-5 and 5-6. Although, the Commission 
approved the Settlement Agreement in this Docket, Newport agreed to answer these requests 
as part of the settlement.  

 
Please note that an electronic copy of this document has been provided to the service 

list. 
 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
 
        Joseph A. Keough Jr. 
JAK/kf 
Enclosures 
 

jkeough
Joe Keough
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PWFD 5-5: With reference to the attachment to Ms. Forgue’s testimony regarding  
  pumping expenses: 

 
a.  Please confirm that NWD did not perform any repair or maintenance 

 work on the pumping facilities at Station 1 since June 2009. 
 

b.  If NWD incurred any repair or replacement expenses for these facilities 
 since June 30, 2011, please indicate the amount of those expenses and 
 identify the work performed. 

 
c.  Please indicate the last time NWD did any maintenance or repair work on 

 the pumping equipment at Station 1 and the cost of that work. 
 

  Response: 
 

a. NWD did not use any subcontracted services or vendors for repairs and 
maintenance to the booster pumps in FY 2010 and FY 2011.  In-house 
maintenance performed by NWD staff such as greasing bearings and 
replacing temperature or pressure gauges is completed under the labor 
section described in the breakdown of pumping expenses. 

 
b. In September 2011, Flow Rite Valve Service Inc. cleaned the 4-way control 

valve to the booster pump.  The cost for this service was $284.00. 
 

c. As described above, NWD personnel perform routine maintenance of the 
pumping equipment for which costs are included under the labor section in 
the breakdown of pumping expenses.  For subcontracted services or vendors, 
in 2008, NWD purchased a solenoid valve from Grainger for the sum of 
$287.28.  This was a replacement control valve for Booster Pump #2.  

 
 

Prepared by:  K. Mason 
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PWFD 5-6: With reference to the attachment to Ms. Forgue’s testimony regarding  
  pumping expenses:  

 
a. Please confirm that the labor costs for Station 1 were exactly the same in 

FY 2010 and FY 2011. 
 

b. What were these costs in FY 2009? 
 
 

 Response: 
a. Labor costs at Station 1 were the same during FY 2010 and FY 2011. 

 
b. Labor costs in FY 2009 were $4,829.00 
 

 
Prepared by:  K. Mason 
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CERTIFICATION 
I hereby certify that on December 2, 2011, I sent by electronic mail a copy of the within 
to  Service List herein below, and mailed one original and nine copies to Luly Massaro, 
Clerk, Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission. 
 
 

Parties/Address E-mail Distribution  Phone/Fax 
Julia Forgue, Director of Public Works 
Newport Water Department 
70 Halsey St. 
Newport, RI  02840 

jforgue@cityofnewport.com 401-845-5601 
401-846-0947 jtracey@cityofnewport.com 

lsitrin@CityofNewport.com 

Jon Hagopian, Esq. 
Dept. of Attorney General 
150 South Main St. 
Providence, RI  02903 

jhagopian@riag.ri.gov 
401-222-2424  
401-222-3016 

sscialabba@ripuc.state.ri.us 
pdodd@ripuc.state.ri.us 
dmacrae@riag.ri.gov 
Mtobin@riag.ri.gov 

Harold Smith 
Raftelis Financial Consulting, PA 
511 East Blvd. 
Charlotte, NC  28203 

Hsmith@raftelis.com 704-373-1199 
704-373-1113 

Hhoover@raftelis.com 

Gerald Petros, Esq. 
Hinckley, Allen & Snyder 
1500 Fleet Center 
Providence, RI  02903 

gpetros@haslaw.com 401-274-2000 

clomas@haslaw.com 

William McGlinn 
Portsmouth Water & Fire District 
1944 East Main Rd. 
PO Box 99 
Portsmouth, RI  02871 

wmcglinn@portsmouthwater.org  401-683-2090 
ext. 224 

Ellen M. Evans 
Senior Trial Attorney 
Naval Facilities Engineering Command 
Litigation Office 
720 Kennon St., Bldg. 36, Room 136 
Washington Navy Yard, DC  20374-5051 

ellen.evans@navy.mil  
 

202-685-2235 
202-433-2591 
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Dr. Kay Davoodi, P.E.  
Utility Rates and Studies Office 
NAVFACHQ- Building 33 
1322 Patterson Ave SE 
Washington Navy Yard, D.C. 20374-5065 

Khojasteh.davoodi@navy.mil 202-685-3319 
202-433-7159 

Larry.r.allen@navy.mil 

Maurice Brubaker 
Brubaker and Associates, Inc. 
PO Box 412000 
St. Louis, MO 63141-2000  

mbrubaker@consultbai.com 401-724-3600 
401-724-9909 

bcollins@consultbai.com 

Thomas S. Catlin 
Exeter Associates, Inc. 
10480 Little Patient Parkway, Suite 300 
Columbia, MD 21044 

tcatlin@exeterassociates.com 410-992-7500 
410-992-3445 

Christopher Woodcock 
Woodcock & Associates, Inc. 
18 Increase Ward Drive 
Northborough, MA 01532 

Woodcock@w-a.com 508-393-3337 
508-393-9078 

Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Blvd. 
Warwick, RI  02888 

lmassaro@puc.state.ri.us 
  

401-780-2107 
401-941-1691 

cwilson@puc.state.ri.us  
 
sccamara@puc.state.ri.us  

 
 

 
       

      Joseph A. Keough, Jr., Esquire # 4925 
      KEOUGH & SWEENEY, LTD. 
      100 Armistice Boulevard 
      Pawtucket, RI   02860 
      (401) 724-3600 
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